
No. 41 April 1989 50¢ 
"Truth is the most JX)Werful propaganda." - J.F.C. Fuller 

What No One Will 
Say in.the Gun 
Control Debate 

The gun control debate is ·not 
about guns, or drugs, or crime. It 
is about revolution. By the encf of 
this article you will understand 
why. 

PISTOL STRATEGY FAILS 

• The gun control advocates first 
tried to attack the handgun and 
claimed that it was the primafy 

source of criminal violence and and 
a major cause of accidental death 
in the society. They wanted to get 
their foot in the door in order to 
eventually achieve the banning of 
all guns, and they thought the 
handgun was easiest target. But 
resistance turned out to be stiff 
because so many ordinary citizens 
use handguns to protect themselves 
from the criminals who now virtual-

ly control the streets, particular­
ly in the cities. The citizenry 
knows that the pqlice are corrupt 
and inept and can.not or wi 11 not 
protect them, so they arm them­
selves. The National Rifle Associa­
tion (NRA) points out that 2700 

Americans must use their arms each 
day to protect themselves from 
criminal assault, which gives one 
an idea of just how crime-ridden 
the country is. The people also 
know that the drug traffic, which 
is the cause of so much crime, 
cannot exist without massive cor­
ruption on the part of lawyers, 
judges, politicians and cops. So 

Americans mistrust the entire sys­
tem, not just the police, and they 
are reluctant to allow such a gov­
ernment to regulate what they see 
as their right to bear arms. 

HIDDEN AGENDAS 

The gun control lobby finally 
revealed its true intentions when a 
madman killed 5 children in a 
Stockton, California schoolyard 
with a semi automatic AK47 assault 
rifle. It took advantage of the 
publicity to launch a campaign 
against semiautomatic ,weapons. 
Since most hunting rifles are now 
semiautomatic, the object of the 
campaign is clear. President Bush, 
a lifetime member of the National 
Rifle Association, gave impetus to 
the campaign by giving his support 

See Page 2 
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to banning the importation of semi­
automatic assault rifles. 

The gun control advocates claim 
that guns cause crime. The NRA 
responds by saying that people, not 
guns, cause crime. Clearly, the NRA 
is correct in this. Switzerland, 
for example, has universal military 
service. Every 18 year-old Swiss, 
be he Italian, French or German, is 
trained in the use of fully auto­
matic assault rifles. At the end of 
his training he is sent home with 
that automatic asssault rifle and 
ammunition. Each youth keeps his 
rifle ready for action, in the 
event that Switzerland is invaded 
and he is ca 11 ed up. Yet, there is 
virtually no violent crime in Swit­
zerland, not in the German canton, 
not in the French canton, and not 
in the Italian canton. Obviuously, 
assault rifles do not cause crime. 
Degenerate culture is the source of 
violent crime. 

But the gun control advocates do 
not want to attack present American 
culture. In fact, they are delight­
ed with it. They support its self­
interest ethic, its multiracialism, 
its hedonism, and its pluralism. 
And they want to make certain that 
no one has the power to change that 
culture. They fear their own people 
and the revolution the people will 
make. 

THE PRAETORIAN GUARD 

The gun control lobby is sup­
ported by the police forces whi cl'! 
see themselves as a Praetorian 
Guard. The police want to be the 
only armed force in the city be­
cause they recognize that in the 
event of revolution, they are are 
the fi rst-1 i ne troops of the gov­
ernment. The police do not say 
this, of course; they claim that 
they just want to prevent high­
powered weapons from getting into 
the hands of those evil drug-dea 1-
ers. This is a cynical and self­
serving argument. Does anyone real­
ly believe that a police force that 
cannot stop tons of drugs from 
entering the country every day can 
stop tons of automatic weapons from 
being smuggled into America? 

In the days of Al Capone, every 
organized crime gang equipped its 
soldiers with fully automatic 
Thompson machine-guns (the "Tommie­
gu n") despite the fact that they 
were illegal. If gun control takes 
effect only three organizations 
will be armed: the police, the army 
and the criminal gangs. And this is 
the real agenda of the gun contra l 
advocates. They do not fear the 
organized criminals because they 
are not a revolutionary force. The 
criminals are a part of the System; 
they support its decadence and also 
do not want to see it fundamentally 
a~tered. The police and the army 
will, of course, fight for the 
System against the people because 
it is the government that pays 
them. The gun contra l lobby fears 
r~volution and wants the people 
disarmed, and it is willing to 
accept the risks inherent in the 
process. The primary risk is that 
the new Praetorians wi 11 become as 
politically meddlesome as the old 
but this is preferable to a show~ 
down with the White masses. 
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The NRA is equally disengenous 
in its arguments against gun con­
trol. No, the people really do not 
need assault rifles or semiautomat­
ic weapons for hunting, or target 
shooting, or to protect themselves 
from burglars and muggers. This is 
an absurd argument which is why the 
NRA is now losing ground so rapid­
ly. But the NRA feels that it can­
not say the truth which is that its 
supporters want the power to pro­
tect themselves from the coming 
chaos and the power to fight a 
tyranni ca 1 government. They want 
the right to revolt. Now the un­
speakable has been said. Let's hope 
it leads to a more honest debate. 

The National Democratic Front 
supports the right to violent revo­
lution, just as our forefathers 
did, and furthermore it trusts the 
White people of America. The NDF 
knows that White Americans will 
make violent revolution to save 
their race and nation only when 
there is no other alternative. 66 
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An Afrikaner View 
of South Africa 

Ed.- The following letter was 
sent from an AWB youth to an NDF 
youth. The Afrikaner Resistance 
Move■ent (AWB) is the most powerful 
White Nationalist social and poli­
tical ■ove ■ent in South Africa. 
Though it does not run candidates 
under its own na■e. the AWB cooper­
ates with the Conservative Party in 
elections. The following letter 
presents a view of South Africa 
that is never heard in the Syste■ 

■edia. 

"Geagte Kamerad," ( Honored Comrade,) 

Greetings in the name of our 
Messiah and Almighty God! May the 
peace and strength of our Lord be 
with you. 

I apologise for not writing 
sooner, but I have been very busy 
with my final Matric examinations 
and our Great Trek celebrations. 
Thank you for your letter. It is 
much appreciated. I will enjoy 
further correspondence. 

I wi 11 begin by answering some 
of the statements you made in your 
letter, then continue to give you 
further insight on South Africa. I 

We want to thank a 11 of you who 
have donated thus far to the Tech­
nology Fund. We have now purchased 
an IBM-co■patible 40 ■egabyte hard­
disc co■puter. Another supporter 
has donated desk-top publishing 
software. But we still need a laser 
printer. preferably an HP Postscipt 
or co■ patible. Once we have this 
laser printer we can begin desk-top 
publishing everything we put out. 
So keep those contributions co■ing 
in. 

would also like to inform you of 
some of my people's history and our 
celebrations of this year. 

You wrote that "innocent Blacks 
are being oppressed by rich Whites 
who control the government" (or so 
your Jew-media says): 

Africa is a land like no other: 
as a White nation descended from 
Europe, my people, the Boer volk, 
have learnt the moods and rythms of 
Africa in order to survive. Even 
though S.A. is today a highly de­
veloped country, the ancient "laws" 
of Africa still apply. 

Africa is a land of extremes, 
there is no place for moderates, 
they are swept aside by the blood­
baths of this continent. In Africa 
survival means power - "survival of 
the fittest"; if you do not keep 
your position by power you will be 
overrun. 

Our present National Party gov­
ernment is thinking as Europeans or 
others do: through power-sharing 
and democracy peace will be achiev­
ed. DEMOCRACY DOES NOT WORK IN 
AFRICA! Democracy must be changed 
to suit Africa - thus Aparthei~ 

In 1983, the NP government in­
troduced a tri-chambera 1 parl i a-

Technology 

Fund 

Appeal 

$5000 

$1650 

Please give as ■uch as you can 
each ■onth. 

Enclosed is ■y check for the 
Technology Fund in the a■ount of: 

()$10 ()$20 ()$50 ()$100 ()Other 

Make checks payable to the 
National De■ocratic Front and 
send to NDF. P.O. Box 915. 
Washington Grove. MD 20880. 
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Eugene Terreblanche. leader of the 
Afrikaner Resistance Nove■ent. 

ment, which consists of one house 
for Whites, one for Coloreds and 
one for Indians. For five years 
South African Whites have been 
ruled by non-Whites! 

No legislation can be passed by 
the Whites without per■ission fro■ 
the non-White houses. The State 
President can, however, veto laws 
passed in the non-White houses. 
South African Whites have only one­
third of the power! 

"Whites" control the government, 
but it is only a coincidence that 
our present rulers are White; they 
think more like Jews and Blacks! 
Thus Whites do not control our 
government, rather a group of lib­
era 1 s contra 1. 

The NP used to be champions of 
the Whites and the Afrikaner /Boer 
people when they came to power in 
1948 with the votes of patriotic, 
proud White working South Africans. 
When Dr. H.F. Verwoerd came to 
power in the 1950's as the new NP 
prime minister, he began the policy 
of •separate Deve 1 op■ent. • This 
pol icy would create separate Black 
tribal homelands, and eventually an 
independent and separate pure White 
country. 

This was not acceptab 1 e to the 
"world" (Jews & liberals who con­
trol economies & enforce racial 
integration), and Verwoerd was as­
sasinated in 1962. He was replaced 
by a liberal who was disguised by 
his previous pro-White activities. 
Thus South African Whites were 
unaware of the liberal cancer which 
had infected the NP, and the lib-

s e Page 4 
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erals could gain a stranglehold on 
the minds of the Whites. 

Today we have an even more lib­
eral P.W. Botha as President. This 
new (changed) NP has tota 1 contra 1 
of the media and education in this 
country. Whites are brainwashed 
into thinking the NP are still 
.workfng for the Whi-tes, while they 
are sel 1 i ng us out to the Commun­
i.s ts. NP rulers do not have cause 
J;o wor.ry because when a savage 
BJ.ack communist government comes 
over us, they can easily flee over­
seas to live in luxury from the 
wealth~ they have accumulated from 
our taxes. The average White South 
African has no hope of h·e~ing 
overseas, and we will not because 
we love our country and want to 
stay here. 

There are good and bad dicta­
tors. P.W. Botha is a bad one be­
cause he ru 1 es· by -force and decep­
tion. He brainwashes voters and 
savagely attacks all opposition. 
But the NP is only holding onto 
power with a smal 1 majority, and 
White Nati ona 1 ists • are set to win 
soon. 

"Apartheid" does not really ex­
ist in South Africa anymore. The 
only "Apartheid" (separateness) 
laws which still exist are: 

1. Separate Residential Areas 
But parts of ma11y cities and 

entire towns have already been 
declared multiracial - without any 
say from the voters. 

2. Separate Schools and Hospitals 
Everything else has been op­

ened for a 11 races, and ■ any 
schools and hospitals have already 

_ been opened to a 11 races. 

3. Black Parliaaent 
Blacks are not represented in 

Parliament as yet, but are repre­
sented on all other levels, and the 
NP government has recently stated 
that a Black house and combined 
council a re being created! 

• Blacks are now the center of 
South African 1 i fe. They are pam­
pered and raised up, and are often 
taken in preference to Whites. 
Blacks receive subsidized housing, 
free education, free medical treat­
ment, subsidized transport, and 
many other benefits above Whites. 
Blacks pay almost no tax, do not 
have to do military service, and if 

A.·section of the Aquila, the large security detacla!nt of the MIB. 

they are unemployed or poor they 
receive over-sufficient government 
help. 

But there are 2500000 Whites who 
must suffer une■ployaent and dire 
poverty with no help fro■ the gov­
ernment. The AWB's feeding program 
supports thousands of these poor 
White families on the Witwaters­
rand, Pretoria and throughout the 
country. It is amazing how out of 
touch the NP government is with 
Whites. 

I could only laugh when you 
wrote that your media tells you 
that White youths are refusing to 
do military service. The organiza­
tion which discourages young Whites 
fromm their patriotic duty is the 
ECC (End Conscription Campaign) 
which is under the influence of the 
terrorist, communist African Na­
tional Congress (ANC). It has only 
managed to influence 200 young men, 
while tens of thousands enthusiast­
ically enroll each year for our 
two-year compulsory military ser­
vice. 

I will be going to university 
next year, but after my studies I 
will also be proud to do my service 
(if the country is not in full­
scale revolution by that "time.) The 
AWB actively opposes the EC~ 

In reference to Desmond Tutu, it 
is a known tactic of Communism to 
gain a ho 1 d on peop 1 e through the 
distortion of religion. Racial in­
tegration is against the Bible and 
is a terrible crime before God. The 
Bible forbids the people of Israel 
to intermarry with other races, and 
the wonderful truth that our peop-

les are yet to discover is that we 
are the real descendants of Israel 
and that we are the chosen people 
of God, who are forbidden to inter­
marry and must be wholly separate! 

Fortunately, I am living in a 
rural area of South Africa. The 
"Far North" would be the South 
African equivalent of your "Deep 
South" because we are the most 
conservative and nationalist area 
of the country. It is also known as 
the AWB heartlan~ 

In our cities our youth are also 
increasingly being drawn into the 
web of i mmora 1 ity and drug abuse. 
Although not as "advanced" as in 
your country, it is becoming an 
alarming and terrible problem. 

Black crime in South Africa is 
terri b 1 e and unbearab 1 e. I am sure 
that S.A. has one of the highest 
crime rates in the world due to 
Black crime. 

In South Africa, "right-wing" 
has a different meaning than in 
America. Here right-wing refers not 
necessarily to political parties, 
but to all White Nationalist organ­
izations who are fighting for White 
segregation. 

As regards the size of the AWB, 
the Conservative Party - party 
political ally of the AWB - in 
recent elections gained almost 40% 
of the vote. This is a good 
indication of the strength of the 
AWB. Exact numbers of supporters of 
the AWB are kept secret for 
security reasons. A newspaper 
recently said that there are about 
150,000 card-carrying members of 
the AWB. See Page 5 
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So■e Boer volk (people/nation) his­
tory: 

In 1652 Jan van Riebeeck, by 
order of the Dutch monarch, sailed 
to the Cape of Good Hope to start a 
refreshment station for ships of 
the Dutch East India Company. He 
soon built a castle and started 
vegetab 1 e gardens, vineyards, etc. 
The population began to grow stead­
ily with Dutch settlers. The family 
founder on my mother's side, Jan 
Steenkamp, arrived at the Cape 
about 1680 from Neuwen, Holland. In 
the early 1700's the French Huge­
nots fled from France to the Cape 
to escape religious persecution. 
The family founder on my father's 
side, Jan Labuschagne, arrived then 
and settled in Franschhoek. _, _;. -

Toward the end of_ the 1700's, > 

the English invaded the Cape and 
took control of the Batavian.Repub-
1 ic as the Cape was then known. In 
the 1820's, the British government 
ordered the freedom of s 1 aves, and 
Blacks and Coloreds were given 
privileges and representation (much 
as is happening now.) The Dutch, 
French, and German communities had 
by then been bound together in the 
Boer nation. These new 1 iberal and 
anti-Biblical laws were too much 
for them, and they decided to move 
- trek - into the interior. 

Many of them were wealthy land­
owners, aristocrats and royalty 
from Europe; they gave up every­
thing for their freedom and relig­
ion. They packed their most neces­
sary belongings into their humble 
1 ittle ox-wagons and trekked into 
the dark and dangerous interior of 
Africa. 

After much hardship and strife, 
they reached Natal where they de­
cided to settle. Natal, however, 
was also the area of the Zulus, the 
savage and warlike tribe of Blacks. 
Piet Retief, a trek leader, went to 
make an agreement with Dingaan, the 
Zulu king, in order to settle in 
Na ta 1. The treacherous Di ngaan or­
dered the murder of Retief and his 
party when they agr-eed to enter his 
roy_al-kraal Uflarmed. Eighty men 
were murdered. (Our people have had 
much experience· with the tyranny 
and treacherousness of the Black 
man.) 

The Zulus then went on the ram­
page and killed many Boer trekkers 
in their small, isolated laagers. 
In revenge, a Commando was ca 11 ed 
up to punish the Zulus. Next to the 
White Umfolozi River, they formed a 
laager with 54 wagons. For seven 
days they prayed, asking God for 
mercy and victory, promising to 
build a temple to His honor and 
proclaim a Holy Sabbath in honor 
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of his help in the coming battle, 
thus making a Covenant with God. 
This wonderful covenant made in 
1838 is stil 1 commemorated every 
year on the 16th of December - the 
day on which the battle was foughL 
A "temple", the Voortrekker Monu­
ment, was built in 1938. This year 
[1988], 150 years later. we cele­
brate the Great Trek again, as is 
done every 50 years. 

The Zulus usually attacked at 
night, but on that night the Hand 
of God protected the Boer Voortrek­
kers, because the Zulus saw "white 
ghosts above the laager." The sing­
ing of Psa 1 ms by the Boers the 
previous day had also frightened 
them. At daybreak, 30,000 Zulus 
attacked the 465 Boers. After an 
entire day's battle, 10,000 Zulus 
had been killed, while only 2 Boers 
were wounded, none were killed. 
Throughout the entire battle, with 
thundering muskets and screaming 
savages, legend has it that the 
entire population of 1200 cattle 
and horses stood in the laager in 
perfect silence "as if the Hand of 
God were in the mouths and nostrils 
of every beast." The river ran red 
with b 1 ood, and so it was renamed 
Blood River, thus the battle of 
Blood River. 

See Page 6 
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Soon the British annexed Natal. 

The Boer Voortrekkers refused to 
live under ''un-Godly" British rule, 
and they trekked into the Transvaal 
and Orange Free State. By 1850 
these two Boer republics were es­
tablished along with other smaller 
republics. 

When diamonds and gold were 
discovered, the greedy and imper­
ialistic British saw economic po­
tential and they invaded the Boer 
republics. This resulted in the 
first Anglo-Boer War of 1881, which 
the Boers won. Then war broke out 
again in 1900 resulting in the 
second Boer war or Three Years War. 
(Read The Three Years War by Gen­
eral Christian De Wet.) 

After three years of guerilla 
warfare, the Boer people were humi­
liated at the Peace of Vereeniging 
in 1903. The party political Brit­
ish system was now placed on the 
Boer/Afrikaner people. Seven thou­
sand burghers (men fighting on 
Commando) died while twenty-six 
thousand women and children (20,000 
children) died terrible deaths in 
British concentration camps. Thus 
out of a nation of 150,000, 35,00 
died - almost 20%! 

In 1914 a rebellion occured when 
the Afrikaners refused to fight for 
Britain in WWI. It was unsuccessful 
and many were i mpri saned. 

In 1938, with the 100th celebra­
tion of the Great Trek, Afrikaner 
nationalism was reborn, (as we hope 
wil 1 happen with us this year) and 
the then good NP grew steadily. At 
the outbreak of WW II, Afrikaners 
once again refused to support Bri-
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ta in and pro-German organizations 
such as the Ossewa Brandwag (in­
spiration of the AWB) were estab-
1 i shed. In 1948 the NP came to 
power. This was a great victory for 
Afrikaners. 

In 1961, S.A. became a republic, 
but not a Boer-Christian republic 
ruled by the non-party political 
tradi tiona 1 Boer system of govern­
ment. for which we are still work­
; ng today. The aims of the AWB are 
to establish a separate White 
Christian republic, ruled by the 
non-party political Boer system of 
government. We are preparing for 
revolution because if the NP re-
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mains in power, we will eventually 
have a Communist revolution. And if 
the Conservative Party comes to 
power, there will be revolution the 
very next day. Then the AWB will 
make counter-revolution and will 
take power by force - the only way 
possible in Africa. 

I hope I have given you a good 
insight into what is happening here 
in South Africa .... 

Because of the government's mo­
nopoly of the media there is a 
tota 1 unoffi ci a 1 media ban on the 
AWB. This year the AWB has only 

See Page 8 

LETIERS 
Comrades, 

Enc 1 osed p 1 ease find a 1 ong 
overdue contribution to the NDF. 
Through my months of receiving The 
Nationalist, I've come to see that 
the NDF is the most comprehensive 
and revolutionary force amongst the 
racial nationalist organizations. I 
salute you for your efforts. My own 
personal orientation is towards the 
quest to develop a new spiritual 
force for our people. We simply 
must respect the laws of nature or 
we shall perish. The earliest spir~ 
itual writings of Aryan man under­
stood this point and it was deve l­
oped into the caste system of an­
cient India. Our task now is to re­
orient ourselves to nature, to 
realize that man's role is not to 
overcome nature, rather he must 
realize his essential unity with 
the natural world. This is, I be­
lieve, our divine purpose. 

Once again keep up the good 
work! 

Towards the New Order, 
Russ Condon 
California 

Ed.- There will not be anything 
left of the natural order unless we 
can bring a halt to our population 
growth. Yet, if the White popula­
tion ceases to grow we are put at a 

disadvantage in regard to co■peti­
tion (particularly econo■ ic and 
■ilitary co■petition) with the oth­
er races of this world. Expansion 
into space and planetary engineer­
ing to ■ake other worlds habitable 
is a possible long teni solution. 
But what of the short run? The 
natural environ■ent is rapidly dis­
appearing. We would like to see 
so■e concrete discussion of how to 
live in har■ony with nature in the 
New A■erica. Any and a 11 ideas on 
this the■e are welco■e. 

Dear Gary, 

My two codefendants and I were 
recently moved from Leavenworth to 
Marion. Allegedly because we were 
conspiring to escape! Me?! 

Pl ease note the change of 
address because I do very much 
enjoy reading your Nationalist. 

May Yah bless and keep you and 
yours. 

Sincerely, 
Bruce C. Pierce 
#04181085 
P.O. Box 1000 
Marion, IL 62959 

Ed.- Bruce Pierce was one of the 
■e■bers of The Order. 

See Page 7 
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SHORT BURSTS 

NPO on the Rise 

West German nationalists contin­
ue their march of electoral victor­
; es. This ti me it was the turn of 
the National Democratic Party of 
Germany (NPD ). The NPD gained 6.6S 
of the vote in the Frankfurt city 
elections which surprised German 
political analysts because the NPD 
did not even run in the last elec­
tion four years ago. 

The Salllliln Rushdie Hypocrisy 

Listen to the plutocratic hypo­
cites jump to the defense of "free 
speech" when it is a Moslem ox that 
is being gored. They tell us how 
awful it would be to ban Salman 
Rushdie's Satanic Verses. Yet, 
where are these great "free speech 
advocates" when it comes to pub­
lishing racialist books such as the 
Dispossessed Majority, I ■periu■ or 
The Turner Oiari es, a 11 of which 
sell wel 1 in the underground press. 
Or what of the Holocaust Revision­
; st works such as The Hoax of the 
Twentieth Century or The Auschwitz 
Myth. What System publisher will 
print these works? What library 
carries them? Yes, the Jewish pub­
lishers, distributors and media are 
a 11 for freedom of the press, ex­
cept where it conflicts with . the 
interests of Jewry. Americans are 
kept so ignorant by the mass media 
that they still do not realize that 
there is a de facto banning of 
books in this country. We must 
disabuse them of their illusions. 

A Colored 21st Century America 

According to the Pittsburgh 
Press of February 6, 1989, the 
Census Bureau has released a new 
study which predicts that Whites of 
European stock will be a minority 
in America we 11 before the end of 
the 21st Century. By 2040 Whites 
wi 11 represent only 62S of the 
total population of the U.S. 

The Hypocrisy Never Ends 

Listen to the latest smug rant­
ings of the Jew Richard Cohen, 
columnist for The Washington Post, 
against the Arabs in an article 
entitled ''Getting Away with Geno­
cide": 

"The case against Iraq is im­
pressive. It has used poison gas 
against Iran in a war it started 
but could not finish. It has used 
poison gas against its own people, 
the Kurdish minority. Torture, al­
though outlawed by its own consti­
tution (naturally), is commonplace. 
A recent State Department report on 
Iraq is just plain sickening: beat­
ings, whippings, the extraction of 
fingernails. 

The State Department says that 
"disappearances" are commonplace. 
It says Iraqi [Kurdish] children 
a re oc ca is i ona 11 y executed, and 
cites instances in which their 
bodies were returned bearing un­
mistakable evidence of torture. The 
State Department also says what 
should be obvious: "Torture could 
not be practiced without the au­
thorization of senior officials~ 

Now to gain some perspective on 
"getting away with genocide". just 
substitute in the above article the 
words Israel, Lebanon and Palestin­
ian for Iraq, Iran and Kurdish, 
respectively. Israel has not yet 
used its poi son gas stocks or nu­
clear weapons, but it has used 
napalm, white phosphorous, and 
anti-personnel bombs against Leban­
ese residential areas and Palestin­
ian refuge camps "in a war it star­
ted but could not finish." In fact, 
the war against Lebanon, which 
began with an Israeli invasion in 
1982, goes on to this day as Israel 
refuses to evacuate southern Leban­
on though little press attention is 
directed to this continuing aggres­
sion. The rest of the article and 
allegations of systematic torture 
with the consent of "senior offi -
cials" applies exactly to Israel in 

the Intifada, yet for some reason 
Cohen and the Jewish-owned Post 
cannot demonstrate much outrage 
over the genocide of Palestinians 
by the Jews. 

Through the Eye of a Needle 

Vance Packard has come out with 
a new book entitled The Ulta Rich: 
How Much Is Too Much? in which he 
says that fortunes between $50 
mi 11 ion and $8 bi 11 ion in America 
are excessive. He recommends an 
estate tax directly on wealth in 
order to eliminate the excess and 
the disproportionate power that 
goes with it. We can agree with 
this, but we would put the the 
figure around $1 million rather 
than $50 million. 

Packard says that the cumulative 
wealth of just the Forbes maga­
zine's richest 400 Americans a­
mounts to all of the savings of all 
other Americans combined, and that 
this amount is considerably greater 
than the annua 1 budget deficit. Do 
you think we could convince these 
men to contribute their excess 
wealth to pay off the nation's 
debt? You know, as a patriotic act. 
Well, it was only a thought. Some­
day they wi 11 be convi need to sac­
rifice, but at that point we wil 1 
probably want more than just their 
wealth. 

Predictably, the rich are get­
ting richer according to Packard. 
In 1965, the top lOS controlled 64S 
of the country's wea 1th, but now 
they control 68%. And according to 
Ravi Batra, the top IS now control 
close to 40S of the wealth. Dr. 
Batra, the author of The Great 
Depression of 1990, sees the ever 
increasing concentration of wealth 
as a formula for another great 
depress ion. 

STOP PRESS 

New A11erica No.4, Wfoter 
1989, is now available for $3.00. 
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NDF 
Videotapes 

No.I Introduction to the NDF -
Meeting on March 22, 1987 with 
speech by Gary Gallo and 
question and answer period. 

No.2 Crossfire - See Gary Gallo 
battle Braden and Buchanan 
on the nationally televised 
show Crossfire. 

No.3 White Unity Day March - The 
NDF's first march, January 16, 
1988 with speeches by Gordon 
Gray, John Metzger, Tom Metz­
ger and Gary Gal lo. 

All videotapes are $15.00 each. 
Make checks payable to NDF, P.O. 
Box 915, Washington Grove, MD 
20880. Price includes postage and 
handling. (VHS only) 

NDF 
Audio Cassette 

Tapes 
Listen to the message of Democratic 
National ism on audio cassette tape. 
Please order by number and indicate 
the quantity of each tape ordered. 
Al 1 tapes are $6.00 a piece and 
this price includes postage and 
handling. Make checks payable to 
NDF, P.O. Box 915, Washington 
Grove, MD 20880. 

No.I Introduction to the NDF 
Meeting March 22, 1987 
Speech by Gary Gallo and 
Question & Answer session. 

No.2 The NDF's Program of· 
Democratic Nationalism 

No.3 Best of The Nation·alist: 
Articles on the Nature of 
Our Plutocracy 

No.4 Best of The Nationalist: 
Articles on the Jews 
and Race 

No.5 Best of the NDF's Internal 
Bulletins 

South Africa 
Fro. Page 6 

been on national television about 
three times for a few seconds each 
time, while our leader Eugene Ter­
reblanche has already spoken to 
200.000 peop 1 e so far this year at 
public meetings. Last year the 
figure was almost a half-million! 
An average of three AWB public 
meetings are held each week, and 
Mr. Terreblanche speaks to about 
100 a year. The deputy leader and 
other AWB leaders also hold meet­
ings, diners, lectures, fundrais­
ers, family days and dances. 

The AWB has its own para-mili­
tary unit of trained men who ensure 
security at meetings and at the 
headquarters, and they act as body­
guards for AWB leaders. (The AWB 
headquarters has been burned three 
times!) This unit is called Aguila 
(Latin for eagle) and has about 30 
members in each major town in S.A. 
There is also the "Storm Valke" 
which is a motorcycle bodyguard for 
the leader. The AWB has its own 
airplane flying club - Die Goue 
Arende - which helps to transport 
AWB leaders to isolated rural com­
munities and from city to cit~ 

The "Boe re-brand wag" organizes 
all Whites into being alert and 
prepared for revolution and Black 
crime. Training camps are regularly 
held throughout the country, and 
everyone is trained, including many 
children from as young as seven 
years-old. 

The AWB al so has a cultural 
wing, Die Afrikaner Volkswag, and 
an organization which tests AWB 
ideology: Die Oranjewerkers (Oran­
geworkers) are a group whic~ ha~e 
established a model community in 

the town of Morgenzon, where a 11 
work is done by Whites and where 
the system of our Boer republics is 
applied. The AWB believes that a 
people can only be secure and free 
in Africa if they alone inhabit and 
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work their own land; thus the AWB 
supports the movement away from 
dependence on Black labor and be-
1 i eves that Whites must do such 
work themselves as in Europe and 
America. 

There are also many other facets 
of the AWB, which is the fastest 
growing political organization in 
the country! The youth movement of 
the AWB has not grown as the rest 
of the movement has, so it has been 
reorganized and strategy and aims 
have been revalued, and in 1989 the 
new AWB Youth wi 11 sweep through 
South Africa. 

South African universities have 
also been under-infiltrated by the 
AWB. Next year we wi 11 take the 
first step through the establish­
ment of the AWB at the University 
of Pretoria, and then others 
throughout the country. 

Our main activity at the moment 
is the Great Trek celebration. Just 
after my examination, I and a large 
number of comrades from the AWB 
youth hierarchy in the northern 
Transvaa 1 and other members wi 11 
wa 1 k with the ox-wagons from our 
region to Pretoria from the 5th of 
December. We will reach Pretoria on 
the 9th and a 1 arge gathering will 
take place at the sacred Voortrek­
ker Monument. On that day 22 ox­
wagons from 9 different routes will 
enter Pretoria, with horse Comman­
dos, totaling about 2000 riders. 
The government has banned us from 
having our entire celebration at 
the Monument, so the procession 

will move to another historical 
ground about 30km outside PretoriL 
There we wi 11 enjoy an entire week 
of festivities which will culminate 
on the day of the Covenant (Dec. 
16th) on which hundreds of thou­
sands of Afrikaners wi 11 come to­
gether to commemorate the day and 
reunite. Today there are 3,000,000 
Afrikaners and 1,500,000 English in 
South Africa. 

I am always happy to correspond 
with friends overseas. I hope to 
hear from you soon again. I hope 
the NDF will grow from strength to 
strength, as I am sure it wil 1. May 
God give you success in your - in 
our - strugg.l e. 

God's richest blessing, 
"Boere groete" 
Frans 


